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March 20, 2020 
 
Dear Livingston Elementary Schools Families: 
 
We hope you are all staying healthy and that your children are fully engaged in the remote 
learning process.  We know that remote instruction would not be possible without a strong 
partnership with our families.  We appreciate your support.  
 
Our team of educators has been working hard each day to provide the best learning experience 
possible for our students under the current circumstances.  The care and commitment with which 
our educators have approached remote learning is consistent with their ongoing dedication to our 
students.  One of the things we have learned over the first week of remote learning is that it takes 
a tremendous amount of planning, organization, and preparation to deliver instruction online. 
Our teachers are clearly up to the task, and have risen to the occasion. 
 
With the understanding that these are unusual times, that the need for consistency in daily routine 
is important, and knowing that our teachers are working tirelessly each day to deliver instruction 
through a new paradigm, we have decided to ​postpone all Parent-Teacher Conferences 
originally scheduled for next week​.  Our focus needs to be fully directed to the success of 
remote learning.  
 
We hope that we will be back together at some point soon.  We continue to appreciate your 
understanding, flexibility, and partnership.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Matthew J. Block, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

 

 

Livingston Public Schools: Empowering all to learn, create, contribute, and grow. 
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